
OTG Consulting, PLLC “Engineering Stability, Safety, and Vision”
Geotechnical • Consulting Engineers • Quality Control     NC Registered Engineering Firm P-1855 

OTG Consulting, PLLC 
1330 Marshall Ridge Road, Pinnacle, North Carolina 27043 • otgconsulting37@gmail.com • (336)-414-1179 

May 14, 2024 

Mr. Tony Wimberly 
Wimberly Builders, LLC 

Re:  Footing Evaluation 
       3730 US 301 
       Dunn, North Carolina 

Mr. Wimberly, 

OTG Consulting, PLLC (OTG) was requested to visit the subject site above to observe the 
footing subgrade prior to placement of concrete for the addition.   OTG was onsite on May 7, 
2024.   

A hand auger was used to advance the boreholes to different depths. A small diameter, steel-
tipped fiberglass probe rod was used to evaluate the footings.  Each footing was evaluated to a 
depth of approximately 3 feet below the current subgrade elevations. It is the opinion of OTG 
Consulting, PLLC that the materials in place at test locations within the proposed footings, at 
the areas and depths tested, have a bearing capacity of 2,000 psf.    

We appreciate the opportunity to help you with this. Should you have any questions or 
need additional information, please contact me at your earliest convenience. We can be reached at 
336-414-1179 or at otgconsulting37@gmail.com.

Sincerely,  
OTG Consulting, PLLC  

Scott G. Dowell, PE 
President 
NC PE License No. 037387 
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